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LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS 

No.03 of 2025  

WEYMOUTH SAILING CLUB PONTOON WORKS 

 

1. Mariners are advised that an installation of new pontoons at Weymouth Sailing Club, 

conducted by Pontoonworks Ltd, will commence this week and is anticipated to be complete 

by Friday 28th February. 

 

2. The area of works is as follows: 

 

 

3. Piling operations will be undertaken by the Quest Marine barge YD206, 30m LOA, supported 

by the vessels SHORELINE ENGINEER, 18m LOA, and QUEST TWO, 17m LOA. All vessels 

will display the lights and shapes required by the collision regulations and maintain a listening 

watch on VHF channels 12 and 16. 
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4. During the works, exclusion zones will be established around all lifting/unloading operations 

and when assembling/disassembling the pontoon to prevent unauthorised or unnecessary 

access to hazardous work areas. 

 

5. Mariners are requested to navigate with caution and maintain a safe distance from the 

construction area. 

 

6. Owners, Agents, Charterers, Marinas, Yacht Clubs, Recreational Sailing Organisations and 

Water Sports Associations should ensure that the contents of this notice are made known to 

the Masters, or persons in charge of their vessels or craft. 

 

Ed Carter 

Weymouth Harbour Master 

24th February 2025 


